
 

 

6/3/13 
 
Scope of Work:  100 State St. Fire Alarm Replacement 
 
The customer was experiencing problems with the existing fire alarm control panel—Notifier 5000.  This is 
a conventional style panel that has been discontinued for some time.  Customer has decided to replace 
the fire alarm panel with a new addressable panel and upgrade all initiating devices to addressable type.  
We are only proposing to replace the existing conventional devices in their current locations.  All existing 
horn strobes and strobes will remain in place. 
 
The main fire alarm panel will be located in the electrical room on the ground floor, and there will be a 
remote annunciator panel located at the main entrance.  There is an existing knox box at the main 
entrance.   There is an existing master box on site which will be replaced with a new AES radio master 
box.  A new fire alarm documents cabinet will be installed next to the main fire alarm panel. 
 
The building is fully sprinkled. 
 
Norris Inc. will install the equipment, program and test per City of Portland requirements. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
     


